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Annual Business
Meeting Agenda

1. Call to Order

2. Notes from the Chairman

3. Introduction of New Members

4. Quorum and Approval of Minutes from previous meetings

5. Election of Directors for the Ministry Board

6. Presentation of January to July 2024 Audited Financial Statements
7. Appointment of Auditors for 2024 - 25

8. Ministry & Missions Update

9. Questions from the floor
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Chairman’s
Report

Dear Church Family,

Psalm 67 emphasizes that God is gracious, He blesses and does make His face shine upon
us. This is most evident to us at the Met.

Through the fall season, we have seen an increase in attendance across all ministries. In
particular, the Sunday services have had an overall 15% increase since our 3-service
format began in September. Praise the Lord for His blessing of new folk coming from the
city and surrounding area to hear faithful expository Bible teaching. May we be ready to
always engage people with the Gospel, establish believers in the Gospel, and equip
servants of the Gospel.

This past year, the board commissioned a committee to look into growth patterns present
and future and give recommendations on how best to accommodate people. The
committee will be presenting their findings and recommended solutions to the board in
early 2025.

We were again encouraged with the mission’s conference this past fall. Missions outreach
continues to be a vital part of Met ministry as it was from day one of the Met in 1931.
Praise God for His Word, Matthew 28:16-20 (The Great Commission), that continues to
convict hearts of men and women to take the Good News of the Gospel to all nations.

We are very blessed at the Met with staff that give leadership to various conferences and
courses throughout the year. The Timothy Trust course in Ottawa and Timothy Trust
conference and refreshers across Canada are a help to all who attend. We were also
encouraged to give leadership in hosting a Seniors Conference with keynote speaker
Charles Price. The theme was "Tell the Next Generation", and this was such a blessing to
all attendees.









Nominating
Committee’s Report

In August 2024 I was appointed by the Ministry Board to chair the Ministry Board
Nominating Committee. Late August the Lead Pastor (Pastor Jonathan Griffiths) and I
started meeting to choose the members for the Nominating Committee. Early
September we presented a short list of names that we sensed were good candidates
for the Nominating Committee and presented the list to the Ministry Board of Directors.
We then started contacting those on the list to see if they would let their names stand
to be members of the Nominating Committee. Those that were chosen were: Anne
McGregor, Bill McCrum, Linda Lim.

The committee then went through the list of all male Met Members to choose those
that qualified for the position Elder/Director and after a few weeks of discussion
presented a list of six men that we chose, then presented this list to the Ministry Board.
In choosing these men the first thing we looked at were the Elder qualifications found
in 1 Timothy 3:1-13, Titus 1:6-9, 1 Peter 5:1-4 along with some other scriptures. Next
the guidelines for a Director of a Not-for-Profit Corporation were followed. We then
started contacting the six men to see if any of them would consider being nominated
for the Ministry Board. Each man that agreed to proceed in the process of nhomination
was interviewed by the Nominating Committee.

The final result is that we have three men for three vacancies on the Ministry Board.
Each of these men desire to serve the Lord where he leads them, are committed to
their families, desire to see the Met continue to be faithful in teaching the Scripture and
help people come to and grow in our Lord Jesus Christ. Those that wi:re nominated
were: Jonathan Brown, Craig Bailey, Stefan Smith.

KEVIN FERGUSON

Director, Ministry Corporation

board@metbiblechurch.ca




New Members

The list of members that were approved since the last membership meeting:

Aline St Denis Kefas Samson
Ana Ludke Linda Kefas
Austen Campbell Linda Liun
Becky Unkel Matthieu Jacob
Connor Warnholtz Nancy Kalinda
David Thelen Oscar Kadjo
Esther Brainerd Philippe Loyer
Esther Samuel Raymond Allard
Erin Hansel Rosalyn Kefas
Irish Jayne Loyer Ryta Kolesnyk
Jessica Yeung Shaela Jacob
Jemimiah Munezero Stephan Unkel
Jonathan Edison Tamara Bacic

Jonathan Regali

Jesus David Martinez Acevedo
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Equipping

To carry out the ministry work the Lord has entrusted to us, we focus on equipping both

volunteers and parents. In line with our mission to "equip the saints to do the work of the
ministry,"” we implement key strategies to strengthen their ability to disciple children.

First, we offer GROW WORKSHOPS, quarterly interactive sessions that equip our METKids
volunteers with practical resources to enhance their discipleship efforts. Second, our
TAKE 5 FAMILY NEWSLETTER partners with parents by providing the upcoming Sunday’s
Bible passage, a brief message, and a worship playlist, encouraging families to engage
together before the service. Lastly, we support our team’s growth by encouraging
participation in the VAULT CONFERENCE, a local children’s ministry event that inspires
and equips staff and volunteers.

By prioritizing the equipping of volunteers and partnering with parents, we empower
those involved to disciple the children in their care effectively.

2025

New Initiatives

‘ We are hoping that having a new addition to our METKids staff team (Camp

administrative assistant) which will allow us to expand our camp ministry
. program to include Professional Development Camp days. Our METKids
camps have always been very popular ways to bring in children who are
unchurched. We hope that expanding this ministry will open up more
opportunities to welcome unchurched kids who through our Christ centered
bible teaching will come to know Christ and make a commitment to live for
him.

SANDRA THARAKAN
Director, METKids

stharakan@metbiblechurch.ca










Establishing

The ongoing teaching series and small groups throughout the year are our main pathways
to establishing youth in the gospel. We have looked together at 1 Peter, Daniel, Judges,
Ruth, especially noting how the gospel transforms us. On top of that, many students are
involved in Quizzing ministry, memorizing scripture and being led in understanding what
they are memorizing. There are also 1-on-1 connecting happening, always revolving
around the presence and work of God in our lives.

Equipping

We had another successful year with our Leaders in Training program on Sunday
mornings, helping Junior High students grow as leaders by teaching them about church
involvement and service. It's encouraging to see them gain confidence as they realize
their role in glorifying God. We also have a smaller group of youth eager to lead at youth
group, meeting regularly to plan events, learn about leadership, and study God’s Word. A

highlight of these efforts is the involvement of former students actively serving in various
ministries around the church.

2025

New Initiatives

Over the past few years, we've tried running an outdoor winter event, but
weather has caused changes each time. The focus has been on connection,
games, and two large group sessions, which were successful. This year,
. however, we sense a need to equip our youth on various issues, so we're

shifting to a seminar-based format with large group sessions and breakout
rooms on different topics. This will allow youth to connect, ask questions,
and dive deeper into God's word. While we expect lower participation, we
believe the impact on those who attend will be greater.

| ——

GREG KOPCZYK
Pastor, METYouth & METFamily

gkopczyk@metbiblechurch.ca










Establishing

Through intentional one-on-one meetings with our 40+ mentors and leaders we
established believers in the gospel. These meetings allowed for theological, spiritual, and
personal discussions, ensuring their growth in faith. Additionally, leaders were tasked
with meeting monthly with young adults in their circle to read Scripture, pray, and
discuss the Christian life, fostering spiritual growth and accountability within the

community.

Equipping

A key focus was investing in Connor, the YA ministry assistant, and Daniel, the YA intern.
They preached monthly, received feedback, accompanied me on visits, and took on
service-leading roles. Additionally, we assigned a theology text for our leaders and
mentors to read throughout the year, fostering their theological growth and preparing

them for greater ministry impact.

2025

New Initiatives

We are excited to continue developing the Christianity explored courses
that will run alongside Met YA on Thursday nights. This will provide an
. outlet for newcomers and unbelievers who come to YA to explore the
Christian faith. We plan to do Hope explored, Life explored, and Discipleship
explored in 2025.

ADAM CALLAWAY
Pastor, METYA

acallaway@metbiblechurch.ca










Establishing

Bible study workshops were introduced during regular Wednesday night meetings, where
MetWomen teachers guided participants through Scripture. These workshops focused on
unfamiliar passages or one’'s women might avoid, teaching them how to observe, ask
insightful questions, and respond to the text. This approach helped establish deeper

understanding and engagement with the gospel.

Equipping

A new Planning and Care team was introduced at MetWomen to support and equip 70
small group facilitators. This team intentionally poured into the leaders, providing
guidance as they led. Additionally, each leader received a book, A Book of Comfort for
Those in Sickness, to deepen their understanding of suffering, sickness, and death from a

Christian perspective.

2025

New Initiatives

We are planning a women's retreat for May 2025. I am excited because it

will be a hybrid format that offers both a day event and a full weekend
. experience. This event will help build community among women from the
Met while giving them a taste of the ministry.

JESSICA DYCK
Director, METWomen

jdyck@metbiblechurch.ca










Equipping

This past ministry year, we focused on deepening believers' commitment to the gospel
through two key initiatives. First, we introduced a New Testament Reading Plan, guiding
participants through the entire New Testament over nine months, with resources and
communal support to encourage meaningful engagement with God’s Word. Second, at
Fellowship, many believing men studied the Gospel of John, applying its truths within a
Gospel-centered community. These gatherings fostered growth in humility,
accountability, and encouragement, strengthening relationships and helping men live out
the gospel in their daily lives.

Establishing

This past ministry year, we equipped the saints through two initiatives. Fellowship group
leaders received weekly emails, training sessions, and resources to better disciple their
groups. Additionally, the nine-month Elder Development Program prepared future elders
through seminars, reading, meetings, and mock-elder situations, focusing on the Biblical
role and qualifications of elders.

2025

New Initiatives

After our November Men's Breakfast, we're giving men an "Evangelism
Toolkit" to help them share the Gospel with those around them. In addition
. to studying the life of David in Fall '24 and the Pastoral Epistles in
‘ Winter/Spring '25, alongside Women's and Youth Ministries.

MASON BRAMER
Pastor, METMen & MET25-35

mbramer@metbiblechurch.ca










Establishing

During the ministry year from August 2023 to July 2024, we focused on establishing
believers in the gospel through meaningful events like our Secret Church gathering. At
this event, we conducted an in-depth study of the book of Ruth, exploring its themes of
faith, redemption, and God's faithfulness. This study helped deepen our understanding of
the gospel and strengthened our trust in God's promises. Additionally, we dedicated time
to pray for the persecuted church in North Korea, reminding ourselves of the global body
of Christ and fostering a spirit of solidarity. By combining deep biblical study with
intercessory prayer, we encouraged believers to grow in their faith and commitment to
the gospel, reinforcing the importance of both personal and collective prayer in
strengthening the church worldwide.

Equipping

We dedicated time to pray for the persecuted church in North Korea, reminding

ourselves of the global body of Christ and fostering a spirit of solidarity. By combining
deep biblical study with intercessory prayer, we encouraged believers to grow in their
faith and commitment to the gospel, reinforcing the importance of both personal and
collective prayer in strengthening the church worldwide.

2025

New Initiatives

Monthly gatherings focused on fostering community and spiritual growth
. among Christians in the 25-35 age range.

MASON BRAMER
Pastor, METMen & MET25-35

mbramer@metbiblechurch.ca







MetSeniors

Ministry Highlights

Our METSeniors program is designed to meet the holistic needs of seniors, addressing
their social, emotional, physical, and spiritual well-being. We continually improve and
refine our offerings to ensure they remain relevant and enriching. As new attendee
George K. shared, "The METSeniors Program offers a great variety of activities that are
enriching and holistic, addressing the body, mind, and soul. The staff and volunteers are
dedicated and faithful, and the program is free, which has been a blessing to many
seniors."

A key aspect of our program is fostering spiritual growth among seniors. It is always a joy
to witness their continued faith development. This growth is reflected in their warm
character, love, unity, and commitment to challenges. During the “Tell the Next
Generation” Challenge in Fall 2023, our seniors reached out to young people, connecting
with many and filling a box with names of those they reached. In Winter 2024, we
memorized Romans 8 together, which strengthened both their spiritual and mental
health.

Our efforts have also encouraged growth in numbers. Weekly attendance rose by 28%,
from an average of 86 to 110. Including the attendance at our conference, the growth
rate reached approximately 35%. Seniors have found the program to be rich, balanced,
and capable of meeting their diverse needs.

The highlight of the year was the successful hosting of our first "Tell the Next Generation"
conference for retirees, which empowered over 236 retirees from more than 20 churches.
This event inspired them to embrace a purposeful retirement and continue making an
impact in their communities.

Through these initiatives, we are grateful to witness the profound impact our program
has on the seniors we serve, as they grow in faith and thrive in all areas of their lives.
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2025

New Initiatives

As we step into the next year, our goals include:

- Expanding Leadership Training: Equip more global and local leaders for

sustained ministry growth.

unreached people groups.
- Enhancing Missionary Care: Prioritize emotional and spiritual well-being of

. - Deepening Church Partnerships: Strengthen collaborations among

missionaries.
- Strengthening Local Outreach: Increase engagement with local communities
through intentional gospel initiatives.

Celebrate Missions 2023 (Annual Missions Conference)

We are deeply grateful to missionaries, volunteers, donors, and The Met community for
their ongoing support.

How You Can Be Involved:

- Pray: Commit to praying for missionaries and their families.

- Give: Financially support global and local missions.

- Serve: Volunteer in short-term missions or local outreach efforts.
- Go: Discern your call, and go yourself!

“Go therefore and make disciples of all nations...” — Matthew 28:19

Note: Given the wide scope of Met Missions, and the security aspects related, all activities
are not reported here. More details are available with the Missions Pastor.

CHRISTOPHER JOSEPH

Executive Pastor

execassist@metbiblechurch.ca
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Outreach

Ministry Highlights

There is always a lot happening in Met Outreach and this year was no exception! We
continued to grow our local community connections by establishing new or deeper
partnerships. This year, we partnered with two seniors’ long-term residences to host
regular chapel services - twice a month at the Waterford Residence and monthly service
Ravines. These services have lead to tangible improvements in the lives of vulnerable
seniors in our community.

We also continue to care for the homeless around the Chinatown area of our city every
Monday evening through our Bridges program. It has been so encouraging to hear some
participants experience life-changing encounters with Christ, evidenced by professions of
faith, or integration into the church community or weekly participation. We also
supported a Ottawa Inner-City Ministries (OIM) in their special outreach initiative, Coldest
Night of the Year. During that event, a large number of participants came to The Met and
a completed a walk on a cold February evening to raise funds for OIM.

Recently, we have seen a significant increase in the number of volunteers or members
moved to serve in outreach efforts, demonstrating a multiplying effect of compassion and
commitment. I have been building into other men to help them learn to handle the Bible
faithfully to support the work of outreach ministries. This has led to a further deepening
of our commitment to Scripture across all our outreach programs.

Finally, an exciting new development in our outreach program has come through our
Drop-In Sports Badminton program. Our leaders have fostered a wonderful environment,
where we have over 50 folks weekly playing badminton. The team has also started
hosting community potluck events with the goal of slowing down and building community
through food and fellowship. At these Potluck events, there is an opportunity to go
deeper with folks and build better and intentional relationships with the hope to engage
participants with the Gospel. Participants were served in tangible ways and many
expressed gratitude or showed openness to the Gospel message by attending other
ministry gatherings.





















Worship

Helping to get our kids' music ministry off the ground has truly been the highlight of our
worship ministry! I absolutely love the people I serve alongside. Being a part of their
lives and being inspired by their example has been such a great encouragement to me.
Our team book studies together have also been a meaningful and enriching experience.

I believe the most practical way to engage people with the gospel through this ministry
is by carefully selecting songs that are biblically faithful and gospel-centered. Singing
music that reflects these core truths is, in my view, of utmost importance.

One of the most practical ways I've sought to foster growth each year is through our
Sunday morning book study times. I choose a book for our team to read together,
aiming to complete one chapter per month. This allows most of our team members to
participate in the discussions. During the 2023-2024 season, we finished Living the
Cross-Centered Life by C.J. Mahaney and then read God Alone by Pastor Jonathan. I
strive to keep these sessions both practical and interactive, with open discussion and a
focus on applying the material to real-life situations. These times have proven to be
incredibly helpful, both spiritually and relationally, as we grow together as a team.
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Connections

Ministry Highlights

It has been incredible to see a total of 100 men and women participate in at least one of
the 4 Explored weekly classes over 8-10 weeks, where participants can have an open and
honest discussions about Jesus and the Bible. Explored classes are a space where people
can ask come and questions, talk about their concerns or critiques of Jesus & the Bible,
or share what they find intriguing about Christianity. Our facilitators have been struck in
particular by how open the participants have been during the discussion time.
Participants in this year’s Explored classes have expressed their gratitude for the class
and its welcoming environment on several occasions. In many cases, Explored was an
essential first-step in connecting new people to the larger Met family.

From Starting Point class for newcomers to getting folks serving. Last calendar year has
been a season of growth in all fronts. Eighty of last year’s new visitors are now actively
serving in welcome, hospitality, MetKids, or outreach ministries and 130 took steps to get
involved in mid-week ministries. On average, I have 10 weekly calls to help individuals
transition to becoming engaged and established into The Met’'s gospel communities.
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Church Education,
Membership &
Baptisms

Education Classes

We were pleased to introduce more formal Christian Education classes this past year
under the MET Establish initiative, aligning with the Mission and Vision of The Met. The
positive response from our church family was both encouraging and affirming,
underscoring the effectiveness and value of this educational endeavor.

Pastors Greg, Joy and Rich taught on topics across the spectrum.
e Pastor Greg & team - Marriage Café (8 weeks).
e Pastor Joy - Missions class (12 weeks).
e Pastor Rich — ‘Front to Back’ (5 weeks).

2025

New Initiatives

‘ Looking towards next year, we hope to re-run both the Marriage Café and
. Missions classes again, but Pastor Rich hopes to teach ‘Gospel Essentials’;
‘How We Got Our Bible’ and a basic doctrine class.
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Community

Groups

Ministry Highlights

In August 2023, we were blessed to welcome Aiden McCooeye as a full-time staff
member to support our Community Groups and Cultural Groups ministries. Aiden will
provide much-needed attention, care, and prayerful guidance to these vital ministries.
While these groups have operated largely on a self-sustaining basis over the years,
Aiden's role will bring an increased focus on equipping and leading those involved,
fostering greater intentionality and growth within the ministry.

Growing Giospel Community at The Met

This past year there were 15 Community Groups with 165 Met adults regularly engaging
in Gospel Community in homes across Ottawa. In addition, the Met hosts the regular
meeting of six cultural groups including a Filipino group, South-Asian Group, Brazilian
Group, and multiple Chinese groups (Mandarin and Cantonese). These Community and
Cultural Groups are places where the truth of the Gospel can be applied into daily lives in
the context of Biblical community. This past year we saw several of our Cultural Groups
join our Community Groups curriculum in the weekly application of the Met's Sunday
morning sermon, giving opportunity to take the word of God into the week with other
believers.

This past year there were 15 Community Groups with 165 Met adults regularly engaging
in Gospel Community in homes across Ottawa. In addition, the Met hosts the regular
meeting of six cultural groups including a Filipino group, South-Asian Group, Brazilian
Group, and multiple Chinese groups (Mandarin and Cantonese). These Community and
Cultural Groups are places where the truth of the Gospel can be applied into daily lives in
the context of Biblical community.
















One of the primary ways our interns are equipped for ministry is through participation in
the Timothy Course, where they learn to craft Christ-centered sermons from the text (see
syllabus above). In addition to this, each intern gains hands-on ministry experience
through our mid-week discipleship groups. They receive valuable feedback from our
pastors and directors, offering practical insights to help them grow both in their
convictions and in their ministry skills. This combination of academic training and real-
world application is essential for their development as effective ministers.

New Initiatives

This year, we decided to streamline the intern rotations to allow them to
remain in each ministry for a longer period. This adjustment enables them
to invest more deeply in the ministries they serve, fostering stronger
relational connections with the people they work with. Additionally, it
provides interns with the opportunity to experience a broader range of
ministries and leadership styles within our team, enriching their overall
development and understanding of ministry.
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